    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            July 9, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll and Alderman Monica Rozier. Alderman Brandon Shortt joined the meeting at 7:13 PM. Aldermen John Schweigert and Chris Basler were absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Monica Rozier seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Brandon Shortt. The Motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 07/03/19.
Plans for the Waterline Extension from Sunset Ridge to Clement Road were completed by Govero Land Services and submitted to DNR for approval. DNR had a few issues to be re-visited and the plans will be re-submitted within the next few days. There is a minimal time of two weeks for review. The storm drain on Clement Road was replaced by Vern Bauman Contracting on Thursday, June 13. The ditch work at the Treatment Plant, as well as the fence repair and replacement were completed as of July 1.

Clerk’s notes: The Dollar General property is now being maintained. The Ste. Genevieve County Health Department left some literature and products at City Hall dealing with the aftermath of flooding, insect wise. We do not have much of an issue here in Bloomsdale, but there are a few things available. The annual Sewer Connection Fee was submitted to DNR on Thursday, June 13. The Fiscal Year 2018 Financial Report was completed by HSB Advisors and delivered to City Hall on Wednesday, June 12. It was then submitted to the State Auditor electronically on Thursday, June 20. Pam Monia came to City Hall on Thursday, June 27 with the information that the benches on the lane into the Senior Apartments do not belong to the Bloomsdale Bank or the City of Bloomsdale. They were part of the transaction when the grant for the project took place in 1981 and therefore are attached to the property. This issue is finished.
Ste. Genevieve County would like to place signs on Highway 32 and Highway 61 near the Community Center and the Satellite Center here in Bloomsdale to identify both branches of the Ste. Genevieve County Library. The Ordinance has been prepared. It was read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by Monica Rozier.

Truck overflow parking at Love’s Travel Stops on Enterprise Road is continuing to be a major issue for the property owner at the end of the road. Mayor Monia would like for Clerk Randoll to research having the City take over the street to make it a gated, private road, giving access to all property owners. Clerk Randoll will follow up.

City Employee salaries and raises were reviewed and approved as follows with a motion from Alderman Monica Rozier, seconded by Alderman Brandon Shortt: Lynnette Randoll - 2.9% $17.00 to $17.50/hour; Ron Berkbuegler – 3.7% $1350.00 to $1400.00/month; John Lurk – 4% $1250.00 to $1300.00/month; Al Gielow – 3.45% $14.50 to $15.00/hour.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier.
__________________________________

______________________________

Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll 

